


required for the subsea or terrestrial cables, although repairs would be needed if a cable fault
occurred, such as a break in the cable.

PROBABLE ENVIRONMENTAL EFFECTS OF THE PROJECT: Based on findings of the Initial Study,
which is attached to this Notice, the proposed project could have potentially significant impacts
on the following environmental factors: Aesthetics, Air Quality, Biological Resources, Cultural
Resources, Geology & Soils, Hazards & Hazardous Materials, Hydrology & Water Quality, Land
Use & Planning, Noise & Vibration, Recreation, Transportation, and Mandatory Findings of
Significance. Each will be evaluated in further detail in the EIR.

SCOPING MEETINGS: Pursuant to Section 21083.9 of the Public Resources Code, two Scoping
Meetings will be held for the general public as well as for the responsible and trustee public
agencies to discuss the EIR for the proposed project. Comments and feedback will assist the City
in identifying the range of actions, alternatives, mitigation measures, and significant effects to be
analyzed in the EIR.

e A Public Scoping Meeting for the general public will be held on August 26, 2019, from 6:00
p.m. to 8:00 p.m.

e An Agency Scoping Meeting for interested public agencies will be held on the same day
(August 26) from 3:30 p.m. to 5:30 p.m.

Both meetings will be at City Council Chambers, 1315 Valley Drive, Hermosa Beach, California,
90254. A copy of the Initial Study describing the proposed Project and its potential environmental
effects is attached to this Notice and also available at the Community Development Department,
City of Hermosa Beach, 1315 Valley Drive, Hermosa Beach, California 90254, or may be viewed
online at:

http://www.hermosabch.org/index.aspx?page=504

The period for submitting comments on the scope of the EIR will end on September 9, 2019, and
all comments need to be submitted by that date. Please send your response to Ken Robertson,
Community Development Director, City of Hermosa Beach, 1315 Valley Drive, Hermosa Beach,
CA, 90254, (310) 318-0242 or via email to:

krobertson@hermosabch.org

Please include your name, address, and concerns.





